

## The Keo Family Missionaries In Southeast Asia

## **Mailing Address**

P.O. Box 443 Phnom Penh, Cambodia

Email: touchrakeo@gmail.com

Phone: 093-726-435

## **Home Church**

Pacific Baptist Church 3332 Magnolia Avenue Long Beach, CA 90806

Phone: (562) 424-7714

September and October 2019



## **Celebration Service with 16** baptism



Bible College Students' Missions Trip



Church building, Bible College



son, Chala

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We are excited to report to you all what God has been doing in our ministry these past couple of months! Thank you for your continual prayer and support! We wouldn't able to do what we do if it weren't for churches and people like you who partner with us to fulfil the Great Commission.

This past Sunday, our church plants came to the capital city to have a special "Missions' Sunday" service. It was the first time for our church to have a service of this manner and we thank God that everything went smoothly! We focused on having a vision to see the many countries around the world come to know Jesus Christ. It was a huge blessing to have one of our missionaries, Kong and his wife, Lily, with us from a restricted access nation to report on what God has been doing in their ministry. They were a great encouragement to us. Also, during the service, we are thankful that 16 new believers were baptized. Please pray that these people will be faithful and follow God in their lives.

Last month, we started a new term here in our Bible college. We had four new students enroll: Poakang, Srey Leak, Srey Nak, and Borey. We thank God for their willingness to study in the college and seek God's will for their life. This week, our college students and a couple of our missionary couples were able to go on a missions'/survey trip to the northeast part of Cambodia. There are many people in this part of the country who have never heard of the name of Jesus or the gospel. Please pray that God will use this trip to touch our students' hearts and that God will call some of them to places like this who have no gospel witness. Also, please pray for a couple of our Bible college students who are experiencing persecution from their family for following God. Pray that they will be faithful and that they will be a good testimony.

Progress is currently being made on our new church property! We are thankful to God for allowing the construction to move along quickly. Thank you to all of you who have given towards this project! It is a huge blessing and help to our ministry! There are many things that need to be paid for and bought and below is a list of items and their estimated expenses that our ministry needs: Walkway rail: \$2,800, Extra slab project: \$1000, balcony stairs: \$495, Auditorium doors: \$1701, windows: \$2,850, exterior paint: \$3,100, auditorium tiles: \$3,780, ground floor tiles: \$3,840, interior paint: \$4,300, electric supplies: \$5,000, brick labor: \$6,000, generator: \$13,500. Please pray that progress will continue, and that God will provide for us as there is still much funds and work needed.

Wey, Muon, and Chala are part of our ministry from Romdeng village who have gotten saved recently and they were able to be baptized this past Sunday. We are thankful for their desire to follow the Lord as soon as they received Christ. Please pray that they will grow and be faithful to the Lord.

Our eldest son, Justin, has been in a restricted access nation for two months helping our team there teaching in the English school. We are thankful for his willingness to serve there for a while. He also has started taking online college classes last month. Please pray that he will be faithful to God and that he follows God in his life.

In Christ, Touch Keo and Family

